### TRƯỜNG THCS NGỌC THỤY

# ĐỀ KIỂM TRA GIỮA KÌ I – MÔN TIẾNG ANH LỚP 8 NĂM HỌC 2021 - 2022

Ngày thi: 05 / 11 / 2021 Thời gian làm bài: 60 phút

#### **PHONETICS**

A. a

|      | with the letter A, B, C o | or D on your answer s  | sheet to indicate the v | vord whose underlined part      |
|------|---------------------------|------------------------|-------------------------|---------------------------------|
| dif  | fers from the other th    | ree in pronunciation   | in each of the follow   | ing questions.                  |
| 1.   | A. n <u>o</u> mad         | B. netling <u>o</u>    | C. ad <u>o</u> re       | D. buffal <u>o</u>              |
| 2.   | A. p <u>a</u> sture       | B. br <u>a</u> celet   | C. br <u>a</u> ve       | D. b <u>a</u> sic               |
| 3.   | A. so <i>c</i> ialize     | B. <b>c</b> attle      | C. <b>c</b> ommunicate  | D. in <u>c</u> onvenient        |
| Ma   | rk the letter A, B, c or  | r D to indicate the wo | ord that differs from t | the other three in the position |
| of I | primary stress in each    | of the following que   | stions.                 | -                               |
| 4.   | A. nomadic                | B. cultural            | C. generous             | D. countryside                  |
| 5.   | A. detest                 | B. enjoy               | C. fancy                | D. prefer                       |
|      | CABULARY AND              |                        |                         |                                 |
| Ma   | rk the letter A, B, C o   | er D on your answer s  | sheet to indicate the c | correct answer to each of the   |
|      | lowing questions.         |                        |                         |                                 |
| 6. 4 | A house is decorated _    | at Tet th              | an during the year.     |                                 |
| A.   | the most beautifully      | B. more beautiful      | C. beautifuler          | D. more beautifully             |
| 7.   | Γhe Tay have              | second largest popul   | lation in Vietnam.      |                                 |
| A.   | a                         | B. the                 | C. 🛇                    | D. an                           |
| 8. l | Living in the countrysi   | de is than i           | in the city.            |                                 |
| A.   | safer                     | B. more safe           | C. more safely          | D. safelier                     |
| 9. ] | f you spend too much      | time in a w            | orld on the Internet, y | you won't have time for your    |
| fan  | nily.                     |                        |                         |                                 |
| A.   | real                      | B. virtual             | C. exciting             | D. peaceful                     |
| 10.  | I hate myself             | in such an awkward s   | situation.              |                                 |
| A.   | to see                    | B. saw                 | C. to seeing            | D. see                          |
| 11.  | In the countryside, ch    | ildren learn to        | the cattle when the     | ey are small.                   |
| A.   | collect                   | B. pick                | C. herd                 | D. put up                       |
| 12.  | does Hoa I                | Ban Festival take plac | e? – In Lai Chau.       |                                 |
| A.   | When                      | B. How                 | C. Where                | D. What                         |
| 13.  | My best friend is hoo     | ked playing c          | computer games.         |                                 |
| A.   |                           | B. at                  | C. to                   | D. on                           |
| 14.  | There are 53 ethnic _     | in Viet                | nam. They live in pea   | ceful co-existence.             |
|      | minor                     | B. minority            | C. minorities           | D. minoratives                  |
| 15.  | Sticky rice is the spec   | ciality of Tha         | ai.                     |                                 |

C. an

D. 🛇

B. the

| Mark the letter A, B, C o   | or D on your answ  | er sheet to indicate tl  | he word CLOSEST in meaning to   |  |  |  |  |
|---|--|--|---|--|--|--|--|
| the underlined word in e  | each of the followi  | ng questions.  |   |  |  |  |  |
| 16. Nam <b>enjoys</b> hanging   | out with his friend  | ls. They always play   | video games and listen to music.  |  |  |  |  |
| A. is keen  | B. fancies   | C. detests   | D. can't stand  |  |  |  |  |
| 17. Nomads often put up   | their gers to settle   | on <b>grasslands</b> .   |   |  |  |  |  |
| A. terraced fields  | B. highlands   | C. pastures  | D. paddy fields   |  |  |  |  |
| Mark the letter A, B, C of the underlined word in e   | •  |  | he word OPPOSITE in meaning to  |  |  |  |  |
| 18. He <b>adores</b> going to t   | he parties in weeke  | ends with his close fri  | end.  |  |  |  |  |
| A. dislikes   | B. fancies   | C. likes   | D. enjoys   |  |  |  |  |
| 19. In Vietnam, there are   | 53 ethnic <u>minorit</u>   | <u>y</u> peoples living mos  | tly in the mountainous regions.   |  |  |  |  |
| A. community  | B. diversity   |  |   |  |  |  |  |
| Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the most suitable response to complete each of the following exchanges.  20 Hung: "Everyone living in a desert can ride a camel." – Lan: "" |  |  |   |  |  |  |  |
| A. How interesting  | !  | B. Not at all.   |   |  |  |  |  |
| C. No, we can't.  | 11111 41 DT/1  | D. It's right up   | •   |  |  |  |  |
| 21 Hoa: "I think Lan w  | vill like this DIY bo  |  |   |  |  |  |  |
| A. Do you like it?  |  | B. I prefer this   |   |  |  |  |  |
| C. Yeah, that's a te  | rrible idea!   | D. Yeah, it's rig  | ght up her street!  |  |  |  |  |
| Mark the letter A, B, C of correction in each of the 22. I don't mind to do he A. to do   | e following questio  | ns.  | he underlined part that needs  on it.  D. spending  |  |  |  |  |
| 23. Life <u>in</u> the countrysic   | de is very <u>convenie</u>   | nt because you're <u>far</u>   | from high-quality services.   |  |  |  |  |
| A. far  | B. in  | C. convenient  | D. high-quality   |  |  |  |  |
| 24. My <u>hometown</u> has on A. hometown   | nly <u>an</u> university w<br>B. an  | hich <u>is</u> one hundred y<br>C. is  | <u>vears</u> old.  D. years   |  |  |  |  |
| I live in a small vi<br>(25) it is very<br>(26) it with gr<br>than in a city because evalways people who can be   | that best fits each of illage called North quiet and life is seat care. The air is veryone (27)nelp. | of the numbered bland wille. There are about allow and easy. The version allows always clean, too. If the others, and it | n your answer sheet to indicate the ks 2000 people here. I love the village illage is always clean; people look People are much more friendly here f someone has a problem, there arc One thing is that we have not got |  |  |  |  |
| many things to do in the evening; we haven't got (28) cinemas or theaters. The other thing  |  |  |   |  |  |  |  |

is that people always talk about others, and everyone knows what everyone is doing. But I still prefer village life to life in a big city.

25. A. but B. although C. so D. because 26. A. after B. for C. up D. at

27. A. knew B. knows C. know D. is knowing

28. A. some B. little C. few D. any

### Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions.

The thing I liked most when I was small was the change of seasons. Spring, summer, autumn and winter – I could see <u>them</u> all come and go and each one was completely different. Now in the city, you can buy summer flowers in winter and eat the same vegetables all the year round. Whereas, in the country, I could only eat things at certain times of the year, for example, strawberries in June and turnips in winter. I lived my childhood with the seasons.

We also made most of our food and would never eat frozen or tinned food. Everything was fresh, so it must be better than the type of food I am taking now in the city. City people may think people in the country miss a lot of things about modern life. In fact, in my opinion they miss a lot more than people in the country, they miss real life.

29. What did the writer like most about living in the country?

A. Flowers in spring B. Leaves in autumn.

C. The wild animals and plants. D. The change of seasons.

30. What does the word "them" in line 2 refer to?

A. Four seasons B. Winter and autumn

C. Countryside people D. Plants

31. Why did the writer never eat tinned food when living in the country?

A. Because it was frozen B. Because it was contaminated

C. Because it was very fat D. Because it wasn't very fresh

32. Which of the following sentences is NOT true?

A. People in the city can grow vegetables all year round.

B. In the countryside turnips are grown in winter

C. The writer often eats frozen and tinned food now.

D. Many city people think they live better than those in the country.

#### **WRITING**

# Mark letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that is closest in meaning to the original sentence.

- 33. No other house in the village is as tall as the communal house.
  - A. The communal house is the tall house in the village.
  - B. The communal house is as taller than other houses in the village.
  - C. The communal house is as tall as other houses in the village.
  - D. The communal house is the tallest house in the village.

- 34. A turtle doesn't run as fast as a rabbit.
  - A. A turtle runs faster than a rabbit.
  - B. A turtle runs slower than a rabbit.
  - C. A turtle runs more slowly than a rabbit.
  - D. A turtle runs more slow than a rabbit.

# Mark letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that is closest in meaning to the original sentence.

- 35. I/ not/ mind/ do/ homework,/ but/ I/ not/ like/ have/ lots of it.
  - A. I am not mind to do homework, but I don't like have lots of it.
  - B. I am not mind doing homework, but I don't like to have lots of it.
  - C. I don't mind to do homework, but I don't like have lots of it.
  - D. I don't mind doing homework, but I don't like to have lots of it.
- 36. Play/ online games/ have/ both/ positive/ negative effects.
  - A. Play online games have both positive or negative effects.
  - B. Playing online games have both positive and negative effects.
  - C. Playing online games has both positive and negative effects.
  - D. Playing online games have both positive or negative effects.
- 37. How many/ stilt houses/ there/ be/ Co Ho village?
  - A. How many stilt houses in Co Ho village?
  - B. How many stilt houses are there in Co Ho village?
  - C. How many stilt houses there are in Co Ho village?
  - D. How many stilt houses do there be in Co Ho village?

### Choose the correct questions for the underlined parts.

- 38. People like watching game shows because they are educational and entertaining.
  - A. How do people like watching game shows?
  - B. When do people like watching game shows?
  - C. Why do people like watching game shows?
  - D. What do people like watching game shows?
- 39. My mother goes to the market every morning.
  - A. When does my mother go to the market?
  - B. When does your mother go to the market?
  - C. How often does your mother goes to the market?
  - D. How often does your mother go to the market?
- 40. The art of paper folding is originated in China.
  - A. What is the art of paper folding originated?
  - B. Where does the art of paper folding originated?
  - C. Where is the art of paper folding originated?
  - D. What does the art of paper folding originated?

### ĐÁP ÁN ĐỀ KIỂM TRA GIỮA HỌC KỲ I Môn Tiếng Anh 8

Tổng điểm: 10

| 1. C  | 11. C | 21. D | 31. D |
|-------|-------|-------|-------|
| 2. A  | 12. C | 22. A | 32. A |
| 3. A  | 13. D | 23. C | 33. C |
| 4. A  | 14. C | 24. B | 34. D |
| 5. C  | 15. B | 25. D | 35. C |
| 6. D  | 16. B | 26. A | 36. D |
| 7. B  | 17. C | 27. B | 37. C |
| 8. A  | 18. A | 28. D | 38. D |
| 9. B  | 19. D | 29. D | 39. C |
| 10. A | 20. A | 30. A | 40. B |

### MA TRẬN ĐỀ KIỂM TRA GIỮA HỌC KỲ I MÔN TIẾNG ANH 8

(Năm học 2021 - 2022)

#### A. Objectives:

- Knowledge: Ss will be able to use

+ Vocabulary related to the topics of Unit 1-3: Leisure activities, Life in the countryside, Peoples ò Viet Nam

+ Pronunciation: Sounds and stress patterns of vocabulary related to the topics

+ Grammatical points in Unit 1-3

- Skills: Reading, Writing

- Attitude: Ss can keep quiet and do no cheating act during the test.

#### **B.** Matrix:

| Các chủ đề                            | Các cấp độ kiến thức |     |          |            |         |  |
|---------------------------------------|----------------------|-----|----------|------------|---------|--|
| Cat thu ut                            | Nhận biết Thông hiểu |     | Vận dụng | V.dung cao | Tổng số |  |
| Pronunciation                         | 4                    |     |          |            | 4       |  |
|                                       | 1                    |     |          |            | 1       |  |
| Grammar +                             | 6                    | 6   | 4        |            | 16      |  |
| Vocabulary                            | 1.5                  | 1.5 | 1        |            | 4       |  |
| Reading                               | 4                    | 4   |          |            | 8       |  |
| Reauing                               | 1                    | 1   |          |            | 2       |  |
| Writing                               |                      |     | 4        | 4          | 8       |  |
| , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , |                      |     | 1        | 1          | 2       |  |
| Listening                             | 2                    | 2   |          |            | 4       |  |
| Listening                             | 0.5                  | 0.5 |          |            | 1       |  |
| Tổng điểm                             | 16                   | 12  | 8        | 4          | 40      |  |
|                                       | 4                    | 3   | 2        | 1          | 10      |  |

Ghi chú: Góc bên trái của mỗi ô là số câu, góc bên phải là số điểm.

DUYỆT ĐỀ

Người ra đề Nhóm trưởng Ban giám hiệu

Khổng Ngọc Linh

Nguyễn Thị Hiểu

Đặng Sỹ Đức